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Idaho Pulp and Paperboard  
803 Mill Road  
Lewiston, ID  83501 

FOOD GRADE PACKAGING DECLARATION 

We received your request for assurance that Clearwater Paper Corporation paperboard products 

are “food grade material”. 

 

We confirm that all paperboard products manufactured by Clearwater Paper Corporation comply 

with FDA requirements for “food contact end-use”.   

 

Specifically, our paperboard products comply with the following sections in Title 21 of the Code of 

Federal Regulations: 

• 21 CFR 176.170 which lists substances and their limitations which can be used as 

components of paper and paperboard in contact with aqueous and fatty foods  

• 21 CFR 176.180 which lists substances and their limitations which can be used as 

components of paper and paperboard in contact with dry foods. 

 

Certified by: 

Glenn Brand 
 

 
Quality Manager  March 13, 2012 

 


